
Dear Families, 
  
Thank you for being so understanding as we worked our way 
through the traffic issues from Tuesday afternoon. I am pleased to 
see that the traffic has flowed more efficiently over the past few 
days due to the changes enacted.  
I am extremely grateful for our staff who continue to go above and 
beyond by taking on extra duties to ensure our children feel 
supported arriving and remaining at school.  
 
I share with you this beautiful reflection… 
 

“Faith tells me that no matter what lies ahead of 

me God is already there.” 

(Anon) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Changes to school protocols 
Drop off in the morning  

• Parents will be required to use the coloured drop off zones at 
the front of the school from 8.30 - 9.00am. 

• Several staff members will be at the drop off area to support 
anxious children. 

• Children will place their bag in their bag boxes and move 
outside to the basketball court and/or soccer oval. 

 

Pick up in the afternoon 

• Children may ride or walk to school 
as normal. 

• Parents may pick their children up 
from the end of the oval, the rock car 
park or the normal coloured pick up 
area (front of school). 

• The staggered pick up times have changed (see below): 
o 2.45pm - Foundation 
o 3.05pm - Year 1 
o 3.20pm - Year 2 (and older children on site). 

• Older siblings will be picked up at the youngest sibling’s pick-up 
time 

• Class teachers will supervise their Year level pick up 
 

If children are unwell  
Any child who comes to school feeling unwell or becomes unwell 
during the school day, they (or the emergency contact person) will 
be called to collect that child. 

 
Water Bottles 
Drinking fountains are not to be used by students. 
Each should bring water from home. 
 

Yr. 3-6 Students who may attend school 
Only the children who are deemed by the school to be in particular 
need (i.e. vulnerable if not at school) and the children of employees 
whose job is classified as an Essential Service are able to attend 
school. 
 

Restricted Access to School by Parents 
The Department of Health insists that no adult - parents, 
non-enrolled youths, visitors- are to enter the school 
unless necessary or in an emergency. Adults should not 
be permitted to go beyond the Reception area. 

 
Dates 
Tuesday 9 June No longer a Pupil Free Day. 

All Year 3-6 students return to school. No home 
learning is provided. 

 

School Board Meeting 
We will hold our School Board meeting online (platform to be 
finalised) from 7.00pm on Wednesday 3 June. All Board members 
are all invited to attend.  
 

Uniform 
Please note ALL students are 
required to be in the Winter Uniform. 
St. Francis of the Fields Primary School 
has worked hard to provide parents with 
a uniform that looks smart and wears 
well.  We ask that all parents ensure 
their child is wearing the correct uniform. 
 

2021 Enrolments - Change of enrolment dates! 
If you are considering enrolling a child at St. Francis of the Fields in 
2021 please log onto our website as we have the required 
information to make an informed decision, as well as access to 
enrolment applications.   
All Bendigo schools have been forced to make changes to the 
enrolment dates due to COVID-19.  
The dates enrolment dates for Bendigo Catholic schools are as 
follows: 

• Friday 17 July    
Close of enrolments for Bendigo Catholic Primary Schools 

• Tuesday 21 July   
Catholic schools begin sending first round enrolment 
acceptance notifications 

 
Christ has no hands but yours. 

 
 
 

Tim Moloney – Principal 
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St. Francis of the Fields is a community united in faith and 

committed in action, to live, learn and grow in God’s love. 



Pastoral Wellbeing 
 

Successfully transitioning students back 

to school 
By Michael Grose 

 
 
The recent home-schooling experience of Australian 
students is about to end with most states and territories 
transitioning kids back to school. For parents, many of 
whom have discovered just how complex teaching can 
be, the return to school will be a welcome relief. For 
children, going back to school may bring a mixed bag of 
feelings. Eager anticipation about reconnecting with 
friends and teachers will probably be accompanied by a 
level of anxiety about what school may be like upon 
return. 
  

School undoubtedly will be a different experience for 
students post COVID-19. For a start they’ve just 
experienced a prolonged period of remote learning and 
an absence from their friends, which will take time to 
process when they return to school. 
  

With organised extra-curricular activities put on hold 
most children have had a great deal of free time, which 
has placed the locus of control firmly in their hands. I 
suspect many kids will grieve their lack of freedom, as 
they’ve had a glorious glimpse of what an unstructured 
life is like. It may take some time for them to get back 
into the swing of school life. 
  

With the return to school imminent here are some 
sensible strategies to make adjustment easier for 
students. 
  

Get ready for a return 

Worriers and anxious types in particular like to know 
what’s ahead so your approach will make a difference. 
Prepare your child for a return by discussing the safety 
procedures the school will be implementing. Let young 
children know that an adult won’t be accompanying 
them past the school gate. Ask your child what they are 
looking forward to and check in with how they are 
feeling about a return. Validate any fears and 
apprehensions and correct any misconceptions. 
  

Go slowly 
This period will mirror the start of the school year when 
your child had to adjust to new teachers,  
different classmates and a new year level. Adjusting to 
change takes a great deal of personal energy, so your 
child or young person may become tired, grumpy, even  
moody at home. Make allowances for these personal 
changes and make sure they have plenty of free time to 
unwind after school. 
 

Focus on reconnection 
Make reconnection the theme for your child’s return to 
school. He or she will have to reconnect with friends, 

teachers and learning, which takes time. In all 
likelihood, your child’s teachers will use many strategies 
to help your child connect with their friends, reflect on 
their time at home and move them back into full-time 
learning mode. Support these activities and keep your 
learning expectations for your child in check. 
It may take the rest of the term for some children to 
adjust to their life back at school. 
  

Stay calm 
Anxiety is very contagious, so it’s easy for us as parents 
to take on our children’s worries and fears. The reverse 
is true, and kids can pick up our worries, taking them on 
as their own. As a buffer against anxiety ensure you do 
something each day that brings you some joy, whether 
it’s listening to music, going for a walk or having a 
coffee with a friend. 
  

Look after yourself 

In recent months parents and teachers have been doing 
significant emotional labour. The learning and 
adjustment curves have been massive, with little time to 
relax and take a break. Consider your own emotional 
resources and make your wellbeing a priority, which will 
make it easier for you to stay calm if your child 
experiences difficulties. 
  

Communicate confidence 
It’s a fine line that many parents walk between being 
flippant (‘you’ll be right’) and showing confidence (‘you’ll 
do okay’) when kids struggle to adjust to change. My 
research into childhood anxiety reveals that children 
and young people want parents and teachers to 
understand their fears and anxieties, and to coach them 
to negotiate difficulties including adjusting to change. 
You can support your child through sharing stories of 
resilience, focusing on the positives and letting them 
know that will eventually adjust. 
  
The COVID-19 pandemic has thrown up many 
difficulties requiring us all to quickly adapt to new 
situations. Flexibility is a prime characteristic of resilient 
people, so if nothing else, getting through these 
challenging times will make us all more resilient. 
  
If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your 
child, please contact the school for further information 
or seek medical or professional help. 
  

 

Grace Scalora 
Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing 
 
gscalora@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 
 

 
 

Uniform Shop News….  
Demand for uniform is high and as such 
we will increase the processing of online 
orders to three days a week.  
To help with sizing we have set up a stand in the office where all 
uniform items can be viewed. All items, except hosiery, can be 
exchanged provided it has not been washed and price tags are still 
attached. If you require an exchange, please drop your items back 
to the office.  
Thank you, Sarah, Stacy and Jade. 
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